
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday May 8th 2017
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown, Monday 8th  May 2017 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr B Shipley & Cllrs T Turner, D Friend, M Bulley, E Wilson, J Betney M Blight arrived during item 5 as did Cllr Eden.  The Clerk D Radford-Lewis & 1 Public Member.  
1. Open Forum & AOB 

Mike Long gave a P3 report and maintenance work takes place as needed with grass cutting being completed by Mr N Harvey, who has also been asked for a quote for the coming year.  A works list is being drawn up and this will be shared when ready.  His contact details needs to be shared with the Tedburn Times so people can contact him when Footpaths and Bridleways needs attention. 
The name of the Tedburn Times is being altered to say incorporating Longdown Parish Magazine and the Clerk will ask for Longdown to be welcomed formally and to let all subscribers aware of the merger. Thanks are given to all the volunteers who are distributing the magazine in the Parish. 
2. Apologies – Cllr Bromell, Studholme and Wood
3. Declaration of Interests and changes to Registers – Cllr J Betney forms were signed and the Clerk will send to TDC 
4. Minutes of Previous Meeting Held – Cllr Friend proposed Cllr Turner seconded & Cllr Shipley signed April’s meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was unanimous. 
5. Springfield Motors – Cllr Friend spoke about the site of the old car garage at Springfield Motors in the centre of Longdown.  A meeting of interested parties has been held regarding the excavation and demolition of the site.  There are old fuel tanks located here which are believed to be filled with concrete and will need digging out.   A subject of contention is the addition of a basement which was not approved as an amendment to the reserved matters.  The building should be supported by piles due to the drop and strict rules and guidelines need to be observed to preserve nearby properties inc Sylvan.  A further meeting is to take place between the owners of Sylvan and the directors of the company which is still to be arranged but no work has taken place at the site since.   TDC planning has asked to be informed of any recommencement of excavation work. 
6. Tedburn Times – Cllr Shipley has had a discussion with the editors of the Tedburn Times regarding a donation towards the printing costs of the publication which will now include Holcombe Burnells submissions.  A sum of £100 was suggested and this was proposed by Cllr Blight and seconded by Cllr Friend - the vote was unanimous. This payment will be made tonight. 
7. Motorcyclists – The motorcyclists that have been riding in the field opposite the Village Hall have had a reasonable discussion with Cllr Betney and the noise issue caused was acknowledged.  TDC noise abatement officer has spoken to them and said they can continue. The motorcyclists involved confirmed they are trying to be mindful of neighbours and they were amicable to speak with. 
8. Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –

District Cllr Bromell reports: He sends apologies for this meeting so no report.   The Clerk will clarify with TDC who is our District Councillor is given the new boundary proposals. However, it is believed Cllr Bromell will be continuing to represent us as he has always done. 
Our new County Cllr is Cllr Alan Connett replacing Cllr Brook.  An email of thanks will go to Cllr Brook on his retention of Teign Valley Ward and thanks for his work he has done for us and the Parish.  An email will also go to Cllr Connett letting him know when our meetings are held and congratulating him on retaining his position.
	Sender
	Subject
	Action

	TDC
	Rural Skip has been confirmed for Saturday July 22nd at the Bus Stop opposite Lamb Inn 10:00- 12:30

TDC website is now online
	FYI & poster & Tedburn Times will be informed

Shared 

	DCC
	Highways liaison has now changed the Clerk has new contact details for Jamie Hewitt.
	Holcombe Burnell cross towards Shepherds Ford was scheduled believed to be resurfaced but nothing has happened. The Clerk will notify Jamie Hewitt.  
Cllr Eden has reported the road going to the Church and this will be assessed May 17th.  The more people that report it the more likely it is to be repaired. 

	Play Area
	The repairs necessary to the swings have taken place and thanks are given to Cllrs Turner, Shipley and Friend
	Clerk to send email of thanks for the supply of wood to Mike Gardner or Woodmanship


9. Planning – 
Cavendish Farm application 16/00974/NPA has been withdrawn.


Hill View application is still outstanding with no decision been made



Ley Close application has had discharges of conditions but it remains outstanding

17/00700/FUL, Mr McGurran FK Commercial Ltd – Erection of a new industrial building for B2 use – Cllr Turner proposed, Cllr Eden seconded that this is SUPPORTED – vote UNANIMOUS
Decisions

17/00222/FUL, Mr & Mrs Bickley, Warrendown – Change of Use of existing detached single garage to a holiday unit in including single side storey extension and deck - GRANTED

17/00800/FUL, Mr D Shaxton, Steepacres, Bakers Hill - Two storey side extension - GRANTED

10. Accounts for Payment – Cheques to be approved for signature 

Mandate form did not save – therefore bank signatories were completed again during the meeting

Audit has been completed by the clerk and are with the Internal auditor.

	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages April 2017 (new pay rate £10.467) plus home worker
	£203.41
	 
	£203.41
	723

	Came and Company
	insurance
	£280.00
	
	£280.00
	724

	Tedburn Times
	Printing donation
	£100.00
	
	£100.00
	725


Proposed Cllr Blight, Cllr Friend seconded and vote UNANIMOUS signed by 3 signatories as appropriate
Meeting closed at 20:25pm - The next meeting will be Monday 12th June 2017 7.30pm, Longdown Village Hall
Telephone: 07900 816384                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk


